Pot-less town hall meeting to address
Rancho concerns
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A town hall meeting focusing on Rancho Calaveras issues—other than marijuana—will
begin at 6 p.m. Friday, Sept. 1, at the Jenny Lind firehouse located at t 6501 Jenny Lind
Road.

Calaveras County District 1 Supervisor Gary Tofanelli, District 5 Supervisor Clyde Clapp
and Treasurer-Tax Collector Barbara Sullivan will be in attendance to discuss the issues
and concerns of Rancho residents.

The focus of the meeting will be on roads, clean up of homes in Rancho Calaveras and
Calaveras County Water District issues.

Supervisor Clapp said he has been getting complaints about the water pressure in
Rancho Calaveras being too high and blowing out hot water heaters. CCWD officials
have been invited to attend, he added.

Members of the Rancho Calaveras Road Committee will be in attendance to discuss
road issues. The committee oversees special funds to maintain roads within the
subdivision, or what is officially called County Services Area 1.

Members of the public are asked to bring their questions and concerns to the meeting,
but Supervisor Clapp cautioned this gathering will not deal with the issue of whether to
allow the commercial cultivation of marijuana in the county.

That issue is being discussed at the board level and he does not want it to override other
legitimate concerns Rancho residents wish to address, he said.



